

ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

10 COMMERCIAL BOULEVARD SUITE 204 NOVATO, CA 94949 TELEPHONE (415) 506-0234 FAX: (415) 506-0238 E-MAIL: occjc1@pocbel.net www.occjc.org

Chairperson MARTHA ROMERO Claremont Graduate University

> Executive Director BARBARA A. BENO

Associate Director GARI BROWNING

Associate Director DARLENE PACHECO

Executive Assistant BARBARA DUNHAM

Administrative Support/MIS TOM LANE January 17, 2003

Dr. Herominiano delos Santos President Guam Community College P.O. Box 23069 GMF Guam, M.L. 96921

Dear President delos Santos:

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges, at its meeting on January 8-10, 2003, reviewed the Midterm Report submitted by Guam Community College. The purpose of this review is to assure that the recommendations made by the evaluation team are addressed by the institution and that the college has also considered the self-identified areas of concern which were included in the institutional self study. I am pleased to inform you that the Midterm Report was accepted.

The college is commended for the significant progress it has made in addressing the Commission's recommendations and for the excellent design of its program review/assessment process.

Please note that the next comprehensive evaluation of Guam Community College will occur in spring 2006.

The Midterm Report will become part of the accreditation history of the college and should be used in preparing for the next comprehensive evaluation. The Commission expects that you share this information widely among interested parties at the college.

Sincerely,

Electronic Signature

Barbara A. Beno, Ph.D.

tl

cc: Mr. John Rider, Accreditation Liaison Officer Board President